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“I’ve known Paul for years. I think it was 2007 he started. He is a good colleague – very easy 
to work with. But, having said that, I have no idea what he is like in theatre. As a consultant 
you pretty much operate on your own and its pretty rare to be in theatre with another 
consultant colleague when they are operating. 
 
I’m certainly not aware of any issues. I think he has been a bit stressed recently. We all have 
since we haven’t been able to recruit for our vacant post. All our waiting lists are under a 
bit of pressure, I suppose. Paul tended to do more extra lists than the rest of us, I suppose. I 
thought he must have needed the money! But generally, I always thought he was a good guy 
to work with.” 
 
 
 


